
 
 

7.29.22 -Pickleball Pilot program approved by unanimous Board Vote at July 29, 2022 Regular Meeting of the 
Board.  Proposal for the Pilot is an attachment to the minutes of that meeting. 
8.22.22 – Updated with arrival and placement of donated supplies 
 

PICKLEBALL 

PILOT PROJECT GUIDELINES 

 

1. The Pilot Project will begin on August 1, 2022 and continue through July 31, 2023. It will 

be possible to extend the pilot if determined to be necessary, prior to an owner vote, 

but the pilot will last no longer than July 31, 2024. 

2. During the Pilot Project, any Owner Issues related to the Pilot will utilize the current 

‘owner issue reporting’ forum to document any comments or concerns for investigation, 

tracking and reporting. These are communicated through the website, through emails to 

the General Manager, or brought forward at the Quarterly Owner Issue Forum.  

3. Tennis Court #2, the far Southeast court on The Shores property, will be designated for 

Pickleball play.  There will be no pickleball play allowed during the pilot project on 

Tennis Court #1 without Board approval.  

4. Use of blue painter’s tape to delineate pickleball court boundaries is used when lightly 

applied by players during the pilot. Tape must be removed immediately by the players 

when play ends. 

5. The tennis net is not to be adjusted in any way during pickleball play. 

6. Pickleball hours are 9:00am-5:00 pm during the Pilot period. 

7. When play is concluded, the nets are dismantled, and the tennis court is returned. 

8. As with tennis, court shoes are worn to play pickleball. Pickleball uses a small plastic 

whiffle ball, which is much lighter than a tennis ball and will do no harm to the court 

surface. 

9. Any supplies used during the Pickleball Pilot will be donated – no expense to the AOAO 

will be incurred. 

a. A donated storage box is in use. 

b. The donated net will be kept in this box near the office entry. 

 
 
  

 


